



DEEP RIVER MINOR HOCKEY ASSOCIATION
EXECUTIVE MEETING
10 December 2019 / 7:00 pm /Mezzanine

Present:

Jen Causey, President
Christine Gallagher, Director of House League
Nickie Deighton, Treasurer
Trevor Horne, Referee in Chief
Candice Stephenson, Secretary
Rob Desjardins, Equipment Manager

Regrets:

Lauren Kinghorn, Webmaster
Crystal Carrett, Tournament Convener
Julie McLaren, Fundraiser
Jamie Carr, Vice-President/Risk and Safety
Jessy Pace, Ice Allocator
Clint McGillis, Director of Competitive

Call to order at 7:01 pm

Motion to approve the minutes from October 21st, 2019 meeting

Moved by: Nicki
Second: Trevor

All in favour, carried.

New Business:

- Matting in the corner by the novice boards to prevent coaches skates from getting ruined. ~\$70 for 4 mats
 - Motion to purchase matting not to exceed \$200
 - Nicki
 - Trevor

- Goalie pegs that don't drill into the ice for Novice and IP. Action item Equipment manager.
- Godfathers would like an opportunity to sponsor

Business arising from minutes:

- Wi-Fi - WCCT trying to upgrade the arena. Still ongoing

Reports:

District Meeting/ President Report

- RIC gave a bunch of stats - Checking from behind carries suspensions now. Because most injuries reports came from Checking from Behind
- RIC - if we potentially have to cancel a game because we can't find a ref call RIC he will do his best to help out and find one.
- Atom pathway-
 - no practices or tryouts until after Labour day
 - must have 3 practices before tryouts
 - Rep teams max of 20 games in league
 - House max of 16 games in league
 - Rep max of 4 tournaments/House teams max 3 tournaments
 - playoffs tournament style
 - want to see players not in set positions for the first half of the season
- Watch for Ineligible players
- Revised dressing room policy to come
- No more lateral affiliation
- Novice - be sure that away tournaments are half ice (particularly North Bay and Kingston)
- Discipline by in large has been very good so far

Registrar:

- Everyone is paid in full for registration/rep fees
- Deadline to affiliate is early January so anyone requiring players has to get it done in the next few weeks.

Secretary: Nothing to report

Ice Allocator:

- She did hear about the Peewee tournament and she is meeting with Sean and Eric once again about ice times going over in tournaments. Sorry if any games were cut short they shouldn't have been.

Equipment Manager:

- 1 missing Midget Jersey
- All the socks are in

Tournament convenor:

- 2 teams pulled from U18 tournament. Looking at possibly cancelling
- All other tournaments are full

Director of Competitive:

- Purchase Goalie pegs
- Silver Stick rules to include head to head if the teams played in round robin

Director of House: Nothing to Report

Fundraiser: Nothing to Report

Treasurer:

- E-transfers working well. Would need to coordinate for registration

Referee in Chief:

- Will not substitute boarding for checking from behind. Will call it what it is
- Remind coaches to respect refs

Trophy Manager: Nothing to Report

Vice President/Risk and Safety:

- He's concerned about the half rubber matts/ half plywood... and the coaches wrecking their skate blades and lifting the boards back in that area??

IP coordinator: Nothing to Report

Other Business:

- none

Next Meeting: January 27th, 2020 7:00pm Arena Mezzanine.

Motion to Adjourn meeting

Moved by: Rob

Seconded by: Nicki

Meeting Adjourned at 7:41 PM